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The 2017 Australian Nationals and 

Other News  

Rosenne Roberts beside Rob Croll holding a Janetski Boomerang 

Group Photo at 2017 Australian Nationals - Nuriootpa, Barossa  
Tourist Park , South Australia 
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 Welcome 

This edition aims to bring members 

up to date with recent competition 

events and there is a wonderful sec-

tion devoted to showing some of the 

rare items on permanent exhibit at 

the South Australian museum, which 

is home to the worlds best collection 

of aboriginal artefacts and tools. For 

boomerang throwers around the 

world, the photos should make you  

re-discover the original concept from 

which our scientifically refined sports 

boomerangs have sprung, and 

should also bring you into contact 

with the way we use to be, before  

civilisation, surviving on the bar-

est essentials and filling spare 

time decorating faces and creat-

ing tools and weapons for sur-

vival and tribal dance. Sit down 

somewhere and enjoy a good 

read. 

 

Matt Barker 

BAA Editor 

President: Roger Perry 

Vice President: Simon Bollen 

Treasurer:  Nick Pritchard 

Editor: Matt Barker 

Secretary: Rob Croll  



Action 

 

Welcome to our latest electronic edition and I hope you enjoy it. 

 

First, very sad to advise that long time BAA member Brian Kemp 

passed away recently. We will miss Brian, who actively promoted both 

boomerangs and the scout movement in Australia. Bruce Carter and 

Rob Croll attended the funeral in Geelong. Our condolences to the 

Kemp family. 

  

There have been a couple of events, including the Australian  

Championships held in Nuriootpa, South Australia, and everyone had 

a very enjoyable time. A big thanks to our Vice President, Simon  

Bollen, for helping to organise. It was a really great day. 

 

Thanks to our committee for another years work. All members were 

elected again for another year at the BAA AGM, which was held after 

the Championships.  During the meeting, we discussed ways to attract 

new members. This will include $10 memberships to overseas and 

non-competitive throwers, who will receive the electronic bulletin. We 

will also be giving a free BAA boomerang to all new members. More 

information on this will be in the next edition.  

 

Happy Throwing everyone. 

 

Roger Perry 

BAA President 
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Presidentôs Report 
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South Australian Museum 

West Australian throwers who travelled to South Australia for the National Boomerang 

Competition spared some time to visit the Adelaide museum to see the worlds best collec-

tion of aboriginal artefacts.  

The worlds oldest boomerang -  

20000 years, found in a swamp 

near Adelaide. 

A selection of aboriginal throw-sticks collected from remote areas of Australia, including the beak nose Kylie, 

pictured bottom right. 



South Australian Museum 

Throw-sticks, Stone Axes and Woomeras 

Assorted artefacts 4 Healing Tribesman 


